

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

October 11, 2018

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Memorials & Dedications a Meeting held on Wednesday, September 26, 2018, considered a COMMUNICATION, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, requesting that the City Council formally recognize the achievements and contributions of the late Arthur J. Caron, Jr., who passed away on January 19, 2018, after many decades of service to New Bedford, by naming the City Solicitor's Office Law Library "The Arthur J. Caron, Jr., Esq. Law Library", in honor of Mr. Caron's dedicated service and contributions to the City of New Bedford. (Ref'd 5/24/18)

On motion by Councillor Coelho and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council APPROVAL of the naming of the Solicitor's Law Library "The Arthur J. Caron, Jr., Esq. Law Library." This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON MEMORIALS & DEDICATIONS

Councillor Ian Abreu, Chairman

IA: dmb